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The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #18-0185, which is for the purpose of
adding certain non-owner-occupied 1- and 2-family dwellings to the licensing, inspection, and
related requirements for multi-family dwellings and rooming houses (collectively, “rental
dwellings”); modifying the procedures and prerequisites for the registration of certain non-owner-
occupied dwellings, rooming houses, and vacant structures; modifying the procedures and
prerequisites for the licensing of rental dwellings; providing for the denial, suspension, or
revocation of a rental dwelling license under certain circumstances; providing for judicial and
appellate review of administrative decisions relating to the registration or the licensing of these
structures; amending the underlying definition of “rooming house” to clarify its applicability to a
bed and breakfast facility; defining and redefining certain other terms; imposing certain penalties;
correcting, clarifying, and conforming related language; providing certain transition rules for pre-
existing licenses; providing for a special effective date; and generally relating to the registration of
non-owner occupied dwellings, rooming houses, and vacant structures and to the licensing of rental
dwellings.

The Department of Planning recommends approval of City Council Bill #18-0185, and defers to the
Department of Housing and Community Development as the most directly-affected agency.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Tiso, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban
Design Division at 410-396-8358.
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